

## Department of Parks and

## Recreation

Superintendent Jim Martorano Jr. Assistant Superintendent Kyle Thornton

**MEMO** 

April 17th, 2020

Dear Resident,

With the expansion of NY Pause requirements from Governor Cuomo, we will have to unfortunately cancel all Spring Programming. We will continue to monitor COVID-19 and modify our programing in conjunction with the State, County and Town Requirements.

Our active parks will remain closed due to NY Pause, but our passive parks (Trails & Nature Preserves) remain open. In order to keep them open and reduce the spread of the virus, we will require all participants to wear masks while using our hiking trails and nature preserves, while also practice proper social distancing, by staying 6 feet away from fellow patrons in these parks. Please remember to always respect our passive parks by not littering; especially do not discard your PPE on our tails. To further keep us safe, if there is no parking available at the passive park you're visiting please turn around and visit later or visit another passive park in town.

Visit <a href="https://www.YorktownTrailtown.com/locations">www.YorktownTrailtown.com/locations</a> for a full comprehensive list of passive parks in town.

## Please read below for alterations in Summer Registration.

General Program Registration: You may mail or drop off (Lock box out front of Rec office) your registration forms with check payment only, for summer programming. Program start dates may be affected, please check your provided email daily. With the possibility of delays or cancellation of programs, we will not be cashing checks until the end of May. Please be aware of this for your own personal book keeping.

<u>Camp Registration:</u> Registration has already begun and will remain open until May 22<sup>nd</sup>. We will be waiving the May 11th late fee. We will be holding check payments until May 15<sup>th</sup>. We will also be waiving the cancelation surcharge, if you decide to cancel or if camp doesn't run you will be refunded in full

**Pool signups** will be delayed to May 18th.

Mail or drop off your registration forms with a check payment only to 176 Granite Springs Road, Yorktown Hts., NY 10598. Both the Recreation Office & Town Hall have drop boxes outside the front door of each individual building available to the public at all times. If you have concerns regarding registration please e-mail YPR@YorktownNY.org and we will work with you as best we can.

Please view brochure for program details and registration forms. <a href="www.yorktownNY.org/ParksAndRecreation">www.yorktownNY.org/ParksAndRecreation</a>

If you have any questions please call 914-245-4650 x0

Sincerely,

James J. Martorano Jr. Yorktown Parks & Recreation Superintendent Office: 914-245-4650 x26

Fax: 914-245-1608